COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN **BANKS**

> **MEMBER** CODES

COMMERCE, ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT

& SMALL BUSINESS CRIME VICTIMS, CRIME AND CORRECTION

CULTURAL AFFAIRS, TOURISM, PARKS & RECREATION **ENERGY & TELECOMMUNICATIONS** FINANCE

HIGHER EDUCATION

INFRASTRUCTURE AND CAPITAL INVESTMENT

RACING, GAMING & WAGERING VETERANS, HOMELAND SECURITY & MILITARY AFFAIRS

SENATE SELECT COMMITTEE ON

SCIENCE, TECHNOLOGY, INCUBATION & ENTREPRENEURSHIP



THE SENATE STATE OF NEW YORK **JOSEPH A. GRIFFO** SENATOR, 47TH DISTRICT

ALBANY OFFICE: ROOM 612 LEGISLATIVE OFFICE BUILDING ALBANY, NEW YORK 12247 (518) 455-3334 FAX: (518) 426-6921

> UTICA OFFICE: 207 GENESEE STREET UTICA, NEW YORK 13501 (315) 793-9072 FAX: (3I5) 793-0298

EMAIL ADDRESS: griffo@nysenate.gov

Jan. 27, 2015

Dr. Howard A. Zucker Acting Commissioner of Health New York State Department of Health Corning Tower, Room 2364 Albany, N.Y. 12237-0044

Dear Acting Commissioner Zucker,

I write today to request that you impose a one-year moratorium on the electronic prescription provision in the I-STOP law.

I support our state's goal to reduce "doctor shopping" and eliminate the incidence of overprescribing medicines. However, in talking with health care providers, it's become clear that our state is not ready to implement this provision in an effective manner.

As I understand it, health care providers did not receive timely information from the Department of Health regarding the new requirements, including any exemptions that may exist. They also lacked important information regarding systems that could be used to satisfy the e-prescription requirement, including the costs for purchasing and maintaining those systems. Finally, it is my understanding that no vendors have been authorized by the federal Drug Enforcement Agency to transmit these e-prescriptions in a manner that is timely, efficient and respectful of customer privacy.

While I would prefer the directive to come from your office, I am also sponsoring legislation that would delay the rollout of this specific provision by one year. As I said before: I still believe this law is necessary, but it's imperative that the introduction of this new requirement goes as smoothly as possible.

I urge you to ensure that this is done right by calling for a moratorium before the March 27 deadline.

Sincerely,